

Prayer Requests

- **Laura Carr - As of Tuesday, February 17 - After monitoring her condition over the last 24 hours, the medical team has decided to move forward with surgery.**
 - **Timeline: Surgery is scheduled for approximately 3:00 PM today.**
 - **The Goal: The surgeons are going back in to locate and repair the source of the issue and will be placing a drain to help manage the infection in her abdomen.**
 - **Next Steps: We expect to have a much clearer picture of her recovery path once the procedure is complete.**

As of Monday, February 16 - She is currently being cared for in ICU Room 2 as the medical team manages several serious complications:

- Infection & Potential Surgery: Doctors have identified an infection in her abdomen. They are currently monitoring her for the next 24 hours to determine if there is a bowel leak. If a leak is confirmed, she will require surgery to repair it and clean out the infection.
 - Blood Clots: She is dealing with a Deep Vein Thrombosis (DVT) in her right leg, superficial clots in her left leg, and small pulmonary embolisms (clots) in both lungs. She is on blood thinners to address these.
 - Blood Health: Her hemoglobin and iron levels are critically low, and her body's blood production has slowed. The team is placing a PICC line to administer blood transfusions and necessary medications.
 - Pneumonia: She is also being treated for a "touch of pneumonia," further complicating her respiratory recovery.
-
- Louise Walton Family - Visitation will be on Monday, February 16th from 5 pm to 7 pm; Service is on Tuesday, February 17th at 1 pm; Burial is at the Missouri Veterans Cemetery at 10 am on Wednesday, February 18th. To view her obituary, [click here](#).
 - Louise went home to be with the Lord on Monday, February 9th. We will share her service information once it becomes available.
 - Gunner Glass - Gunner was in the hospital on Monday & Tuesday. He is home now and still recovering. Please continue to pray for him and his mom, Mistea.
 - Gunner has RSV and is a pretty sick little boy right now. Please be in prayer for him and his mom, Mistea.

- Terri Phillips - As of January 20th (Tuesday) - Mrs. Terri came home on Tuesday and will be recovering from her blood clot. She will be on a blood thinner for the next 3-6 months. And she wants to thank everyone for their prayers!
 - As of January 19th at 2:30 pm - Mrs. Terri is in the ER and has a blood clot in her lung. They are giving her a high dosage of heparin to help dissolve the clot. They are hoping that she gets to go home tomorrow.
- Vickie Lucas, Dawn Katzer's Mom - As Vickie's health declines, she is moving into hospice care to ensure she is as comfortable as possible. They anticipate a journey of several months ahead. Please pray for Dawn's strength and for Vickie's medical team as they coordinate the best plan for her comfort and care.
- Will McKinney (Ron & Gail Watson's son's father-in-law) - Will had been having problems with kidney stones and had gone to the hospital but while he was in the hospital he had a stroke
- Tracy Miles Niece - Update as of Sept. 29th - Delilah went to the doctor today and she has CML. It is a milder form of leukemia and she can be treated with medicine by the Drs in Jonesboro. Darcy (Tracy's sister) said thank you for the continued prayers.
 - Delilah Thomas is being tested for leukemia. She goes to the doctors on Sept. 29th for results and treatment options. She will most likely be sent to Little Rock, Arkansas for treatment.